Provincial/District Involvement in 2009 – 2010
Educational Support Staff Sector Council of Presidents (ESS SCOPS)

According to the Provincial Constitution and our Bargaining Unit Constitution, our President must represent us at ESS SCOPS.  There are three sector council of Presidents; Teacher/Occasional Teacher, PSSP and ESS.  As chair of ESS council, I set the agenda to meetings, appoint members to represent Support Staff on various committees, chair 4 yearly meetings in Toronto and basically respond through the various committees on issues regarding support staff.  I am asked to occasionally represent support staff on other committees.  I am assigned to represent support staff on the Equity Workgroup.  On that committee, I am basically the person who will give information on how the committee will affect all support staff across the province of Ontario, including my own bargaining unit.  Our Union is working on equity issues through this committee.  It is a 3 year commitment which will end in 2011.  Most of the meetings are during the day from 10am until 2pm.  Last year that committee had approximately 3 meetings during the work day and one on a Saturday.  The Equity Workgroup is an important step to ensure all members of OSSTF are fairly represented and supported within our Union.  My recommendations as chair of ESSSCOPS help form policy, help with negotiation strategies, and help to decide what direction the union takes regarding support staff.  It is a very important role.  Without strong representation on ESS SCOP’s, the word of support staff, particularly of EA’s is silent.  For two years when I was not chair of scop’s, support staff fell into the background of OSSTF.  Our increases were not more than 2%, the government refused to discuss support staff issues, and funding to spec ed, EA’s and support staff was radically cut.  As chair of ESS I have pushed our federation to take an active roll regarding support staff.  We have negotiated as a large group, relying on the strength of each other because of my advocacy.  The government now sits at a table with us to discuss support staff, because of this working table, support staff has been brought to the forefront of OSSTF, in part, because of my advocacy and the strength I bring to sector for all its members.  

Provincial Council (PC)

Provincial Council has 6 mtgs per year on Friday nights and Saturdays.  Provincial council is the governing body of the Union between annual meetings.  At provincial council, motions are passed that directly affect our members.  Provincial council is also the place where issues affecting our members are hotly debated.  If money is given to units for support in times of negotiation, provincial council votes.  If motions affecting our members are brought forward and they are favourable or unfavourable to our members, I will debate them.  This is where EA’s get their say on how the federation funds us, deals with us and represents us.  I am one of, if not, the most vocal councillor at Provincial council on support staff issues.  I bring concise reports back to our members so they are informed.  As provincial councillor, I am also to assist the AMPA coordinator.

Education Services Committee
I am the Provincial Councillor liaison to the Education Services committee.  This committee meets 6 times per year on Friday evenings and Saturdays.  Essentially it is the goal of this committee to provide professional development for our members and to advise our Provincial Executive on all this to do with PD.  I speak on their motions at Provincial Council, help to develop policy and procedures, report to provincial council on Education Service issues and important upcoming initiatives and report back to the committee on provincial council meetings.  I am regarded as a valuable member of this committee, and my focus is on women and support staff.  I have been appointed to a 3 year term as liaison to this committee.
District Executive Council Meetings (DEC)

According to the Bargaining Unit and District Constitution the President of the Bargaining Unit must sit on DEC.  Here the district concerns and decisions are made.  We also discuss bargaining unit concerns and work as a team to ensure that all bargaining units work collectively within the district.  The meetings are bi-monthly and in the evenings.  From DEC I may be appointed to sit on other ad hoc committees that are formed in order to address district needs.

Bargaining Unit President Meetings (BUP)

These meetings are held monthly and are an opportunity for the Bargaining Unit Presidents to sit together to discuss bargaining unit, district and educational concerns.  They occur during the noon hour till early afternoon.  From BUP’s, I may be appointed to sit on other ad hoc committees that are formed.

Privacy of Information Committee

This is a Board committee which each Bargaining Unit President sits on.  We discuss privacy issues and are working on creating a privacy policy for our Board.  We meet monthly for half a day, usually in the morning.  I have sat on this committee since early 2009.
Calendar Committee
This committee meets approximately twice per year to set the UGDSB school year calendar for the following school year.  All Bargaining Unit Presidents sit on this committee to ensure the committee hears how the school year calendar may impact their members.

Early Learning Steering Committee and Human Resources ELP Subcommittee
This is a new ad hoc committee struck by the Board.  This committee will be dealing with providing information regarding the Early Learning Program.  There are monthly meetings of the steering committee until September 2010.  The committees prime function is to implement the Early Learning Program into the UGDSB.  The Human Resource subcommittee will be dealing with hiring, general HR issues and training of ECE and teaching staff.
Workplace Violence Prevention  Committee

This is a bargaining unit committee that formulates unit policy, procedures and training/education regarding violence against EA’s.  We meet several times per school year.  I chair this committee with our Health and Safety Officer, Julie Wagner.

Behaviour Intervention Committee
This is a board committee where I represent our bargaining unit.  The members of this committee come from Special Education and Health and Safety.  We discuss violence issues across the Board and may choose to intervene with training or educational support options in severe situations that need attention.  
